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WAKO SULFIX MSDS报告

产品标题

氧化二银

CAS号

20667-12-3

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
WAKO SULFIX

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 1
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Used in the electronics industry.
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SYNONYMS
"Sullfix (misspelling)"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful if swallowed.
May cause SENSITIZATION by skin contact.
Toxic to aquatic organisms, may cause long- term adverse effects in the aquatic
environment.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be harmful; animal experiments
indicate that ingestion of less than 150 gram may be fatal or may produce
serious damage to the health of the individual.  In toxic doses soluble
cobalt salts produce stomach pain and vomiting, flushing of the face and
ears, rash, ringing in the ears, nervous deafness and reduced blood flow to
the extremities.

EYE
  Although the material is not thought to be an irritant, direct contact with
the eye may produce transient discomfort characterized by tearing or
conjunctival redness (as with windburn).  The dust may produce eye discomfort
causing smarting, pain and redness.

SKIN
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or skin
irritation following contact (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or irritation
of the respiratory tract (as classified using animal models). Nevertheless,
good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that
suitable control measures be used in an occupational setting.  Persons with
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impaired respiratory function, airway diseases and conditions such as
emphysema or chronic bronchitis, may incur further disability if excessive
concentrations of particulate are inhaled.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Skin contact with the material is more likely to cause a sensitization
reaction in some persons compared to the general population.

  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact
andinhalation of generated dusts.  Chronic exposure to silver salts may cause
a permanent ashen gray discoloration to the skin, conjunctiva and internal
organs. A mild chronic bronchitis can occur.  Inhalation of cobalt powder can
induce asthma, chest tightness and chronic inflammation of the bronchi.
Chronic exposure to cobalt causes increase in blood hemoglobin, increased
production of cells in the blood marrow and thyroid gland, discharge from
around the heart and damage to the alpha cells of the pancreas. Long-term
administration has caused goiter (overactivity of the thyroid) and reduced
thyroid activity. Allergic inflammation of the skin may appear following
exposure to cobalt, usually exhibited as red patches. Injection of cobalt can
cause cancer at the site of entry.
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